
Nottingham Knightly News
June 8, 2021

Dear Nottingham Families,

Remember tomorrow is an early release. Dismissal is at 1:26PM.

Thank you for coming to our rising grade level orientations. Recordings are available on
our website here. We have two more upcoming sessions:

○ June 9 at 8:15 AM Grade 3
○ June 15 at 8:15AM Grade 1

We are so excited to wrap up the year and to celebrate our fifth graders. 5th Grade
Promotion is quickly approaching. We will have a walk-through promotion on Monday,
June 14 at 10:00AM. Fifth grade students may walk through with their parents to
receive a certificate, say bye to staff and take a picture or two. Additional family members
are welcome to walk along the Little Falls Road sidewalk. Details will be sent to 5th grade
families. Monday evening, you are welcome to line the streets to help celebrate the car
parade at 7:00 PM organized by some of our 5th grade families. Please look at the PTA
Weekly for details.

As part of their gifts and service project, the 5th grade has put collection bins in the lobby
of the school for the following organizations:

● Arlington Food Assistance Center (AFAC) Donation bins will be in the front
lobby until June 11. See this link for suggested donations:
https://afac.org/donate/donate-food/

● Animal Welfare League of Arlington (AWLA) Donation bins will be in the front
lobby until June 11. See this link for suggested donations.
https://www.awla.org/donate/other-ways-to-give/gifts-in-kind/.

School Staff/Student Fifth Grade Clap Out (twice!). Sorry parents, but we cannot do
the full-blown clap out. We’ve modified it as follows:

● June 17:  T/W Students. Students in grades Pre k, 1, and 3 will come outside and line up in
field behind the trailer at 2 pm. Students in trailer will process from trailer, around the
perimeter of the trailer and back inside to hear the cheers and applause from their younger
peers. (A half circle)

● June 18:  Th/F Students. (same as above but it'll be students in K, 2, and 4). Virtual
Students can stay logged into Teams as their teacher live streams the procession

Our virtual talent show "Knights On Stage" will be held on at 1:00 PM on Monday,
June 14th on Microsoft Teams. The show will be a live Microsoft Teams event and

https://nottingham.apsva.us/post/videos-grade-level-orientation-sessions/
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/mWifCtRlKzYNvijMUpAPNg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0TzaHR0cHM6Ly90ZWFtcy5taWNyb3NvZnQuY29tL2wvbWVldHVwLWpvaW4vMTklM2FtZWV0aW5nX1ptVmpZakUzWVdRdE5qZzNOUzAwTXpGaExUaGxPRGd0TjJZek16WTFZV1EyTVROayU0MHRocmVhZC52Mi8wP2NvbnRleHQ9JTdiJTIyVGlkJTIyJTNhJTIyMzEzNzA4YTYtYjdlOS00OTJjLWFjN2EtZjE5NzM0ZjNmNzAyJTIyJTJjJTIyT2lkJTIyJTNhJTIyNTUwZWM2YmEtOTIzZS00MjFmLTgxNjktNzk1MjhjMTUyOGEyJTIyJTdkVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/5yywQuJk1kY-gGvYCW7z_Q~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0TzaHR0cHM6Ly90ZWFtcy5taWNyb3NvZnQuY29tL2wvbWVldHVwLWpvaW4vMTklM2FtZWV0aW5nX016UTRPREZrWWpVdFl6QTVPQzAwT0dJeUxXRmtaVEl0TXpsbE4yVTFNbU0xTkdSaiU0MHRocmVhZC52Mi8wP2NvbnRleHQ9JTdiJTIyVGlkJTIyJTNhJTIyMzEzNzA4YTYtYjdlOS00OTJjLWFjN2EtZjE5NzM0ZjNmNzAyJTIyJTJjJTIyT2lkJTIyJTNhJTIyNTUwZWM2YmEtOTIzZS00MjFmLTgxNjktNzk1MjhjMTUyOGEyJTIyJTdkVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/DY09wNx1U2WveYvdQnigLA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0RaaHR0cHM6Ly9uZXNwdGEubWVtYmVyc2hpcHRvb2xraXQuY29tL25ld3NsZXR0ZXIvMDA4MDUtTkwyMDIxMDYwMTE5NDkwMC0wMDEzNTI0MDAtMzg4MTIxNDMwVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/DY09wNx1U2WveYvdQnigLA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0RaaHR0cHM6Ly9uZXNwdGEubWVtYmVyc2hpcHRvb2xraXQuY29tL25ld3NsZXR0ZXIvMDA4MDUtTkwyMDIxMDYwMTE5NDkwMC0wMDEzNTI0MDAtMzg4MTIxNDMwVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/2zav7S_M5HDz5mv9RssiXA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0TUaHR0cHM6Ly9saW5rcHJvdGVjdC5jdWRhc3ZjLmNvbS91cmw_YT1odHRwcyUzYSUyZiUyZmFmYWMub3JnJTJmZG9uYXRlJTJmZG9uYXRlLWZvb2QlMmYmYz1FLDEsbUU4ellOTFlOd1FJYUZlN1JPRHFjRnY4TkdwVkEwaVJnNG9yS0JVNTNBS045SXZqZ1YtaUQzUzctdGI0Y1NxSlN1ZmNhUHp2VklnRHMzS1VzNXNaU0pneU51UG45X25rUGRET01wbUlSbDFpLUstQiZ0eXBvPTFXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmC6XgnAYHbpV8lSE3Jvbi5jcm91c2VAYXBzdmEudXNYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/hRGmtuKiF06OYeM75HUcrA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0TraHR0cHM6Ly9saW5rcHJvdGVjdC5jdWRhc3ZjLmNvbS91cmw_YT1odHRwcyUzYSUyZiUyZnd3dy5hd2xhLm9yZyUyZmRvbmF0ZSUyZm90aGVyLXdheXMtdG8tZ2l2ZSUyZmdpZnRzLWluLWtpbmQlMmYmYz1FLDEsV0J1MHhFdU81YXBmMGhKVWZjRnBMano3T0pjVHNJOEVHbWtxNy1EVF9JOTVQYWFia0h3eEtmWWJIN3pHamNXX2dMVEl1dFJuQjVyc2dhVnRKRUVTQUdDYjJVNHY1amNQNlNIcWIxeWhjQSwsJnR5cG89MVcHc2Nob29sbUIKYLpeCcBgdulXyVITcm9uLmNyb3VzZUBhcHN2YS51c1gEAAAAAQ~~


students watching will be able to engage on the "Shout Out" screen (the Q&A section of
the meeting) and type out their praises for our performers! With the virtual twist our
students were able to showcase many activities that wouldn't be possible on a live stage!
Your student will also have access to watch the show on their school devices. The
meeting link will be shared through an announcement in their Special's Canvas
course on Friday afternoon. If your child is performing, you will receive a private Vimeo
link of the full performance in the case that you are unable to attend for the live event
(this will be sent to the email you shared in the video submission google form). Please
contact Ashlyn Achille at ashlyn.warner@apsva.us if you have any questions about the
performance. Thank you and enjoy the show!

Elementary Summer Safety Patrol Camp Information: The Arlington County Police
Department’s School Resource Officer Unit is currently accepting applications to the
Summer Safety Patrol Camp. This week-long camp is sponsored by AAA and offered to
incoming 4th and 5th grade students who want to participate in safety patrols during the
upcoming academic year.  See the link below for the 2021 AAA Safety Patrol Camp
information and applications https://police.arlingtonva.us/safety-patrol-camp/

Attention Rising 4th and 5th Graders: If you are interested in playing an instrument
next year, watch Mr. Glasner’s video. Then, fill out the google form by June 11th to sign
up.  Students in 4th grade who participated this year need to sign up for next year on the
form for 5th Grade.

Please see Dr. Durán’s message with updates on the following topics:

● Calendar Updates
● Graduation Update
● Summer Device Updates

Nottingham's Mental Health Team's parent tip of the week: Research has shown
that practicing gratitude helps people be happier and less depressed. During a
quiet family time (e.g. dinner, a long car ride) try having all family members answer three
gratitude questions:  1) What is something you saw, smelled, tasted or heard today that
made you feel happy or grateful; 2) what is something someone did for you today that
made you happy or grateful; 3) what is something you did today that made you feel
happy or grateful? Modeling gratitude is a great way to help your children develop a
grateful attitude.

ETC In-Person Summer Camps (Ages 3 - 18).  ANNOUNCING NEW CAMP SITES:
Nottingham Elementary & Westover Baptist Church. From in-person half-day camps
for preschoolers to multi-week teen intensives to online classes and camps, ETC has an
option for everyone!  Camp topics include: storytelling, acting, film, directing,
improvisation, playwriting, Shakespeare, musical theatre, and more!  With 28 sessions of
summer camp, we have something for every age and camper! Has your child performed
in one of ETC's original musicals or taken an ETC after school class?  Check out Musical

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/uyXI7ZxJQeJivFfJA1YwNQ~~/AAAAAQA~~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/GmqCXPGSXYpRg3n1IfS-gA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0QraHR0cHM6Ly93d3cueW91dHViZS5jb20vd2F0Y2g_dj1NdUdlTjN4clNSOFcHc2Nob29sbUIKYLpeCcBgdulXyVITcm9uLmNyb3VzZUBhcHN2YS51c1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/aQLF8_UEbXECqCZ3mXN9QQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0RjaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZm9ybXMvZC9lLzFGQUlwUUxTZE4xQjNiYnpVTkFwcFMzTjZ6cDY3YTh4UF9xOVQ0RV94Rmd6M1M4OVZWSnFXS0ZnL3ZpZXdmb3JtVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/3KYumHWlBhPxT_eYENGA5A~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0Q4aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYXBzdmEudXMvcG9zdC9zdXBlcmludGVuZGVudHMtanVuZS04LXVwZGF0ZS9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmC6XgnAYHbpV8lSE3Jvbi5jcm91c2VAYXBzdmEudXNYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Gu2WyNF0_4E72KGkgHJMog~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0R7aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYXBzdmEudXMvcG9zdC9leHRlbmRlZC1kYXktcmVnaXN0cmF0aW9uLWZvci0yMDIxLTIyLXNjaG9vbC15ZWFyLz91dG1fc291cmNlPWV4dGVuZGVkJTIwZGF5JnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj1mNW1heTE0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/PSJGman8CgXJ_dOlONh3Vw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0RtaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYXBzdmEudXMvc2Nob29sLXllYXItMjAyMC0yMS9jbGFzcy1vZi0yMDIxLWdyYWR1YXRpb24vP3V0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z3JhZHVhdGlvbiZ1dG1fY2FtcGFpZ249ZjVtYXkyMVcHc2Nob29sbUIKYLpeCcBgdulXyVITcm9uLmNyb3VzZUBhcHN2YS51c1gEAAAAAQ~~


Debut and Creative Dramas at Nottingham! Space Still Available. To register or to
read ETC's policies on in-person camps visit:
EducationalTheatreCompany.org/summer-camps. 703-271-0222. Please see
attached flyer.

ETC summer offerings.pdf

Extended Day Registration for 2021-22 School Year Opens Tue, May 25: Extended
Day is planning for normal operations for the 2021-22 school year and registration began
Tuesday, May 25. However, COVID-19 restrictions and precautions could affect Extended
Day opening and/or capacity.

PHASE 1: May 25 – June 8

Registration opens for students who were enrolled* in the Extended Day after
school session for the 2020-21 school year. Siblings of students enrolled last year,
who were not in Extended Day, may also register at this time. Families registering during
this period will participate in a lottery and receive a family enrollment number:

● If Extended Day is able to operate at normal, pre-pandemic capacities: all
students registered during this period will be **conditionally enrolled.

● If Extended Day must operate at reduced capacity: students will be enrolled in
order of their lottery-determined enrollment number until capacity at each grade
level is reached. Remaining students will be placed on a wait list.

*Extended Day was closed during the 2020-21 school year. However, registration was
conducted, and students were enrolled prior to the closure.

**Please note: If program capacity decreases at a late date due to COVID-related
protocols, Extended Day may have to “unenroll” students to meet limited capacity. In
this case, enrollment would be based on lottery number as described above.

Families can contact the Extended Day office to confirm if they were enrolled during the
2020-21 school year.

PHASE 2: June 9 – June 23

Registration opens for all students. Families registering during this period will
participate in a lottery and be assigned a family enrollment number. Students will be
enrolled, in order of the family enrollment number, if space is available. Otherwise they
will be placed on the waitlist in order of enrollment number.

Families who register after June 23 will be placed at the end of the waitlist if their school
has reached capacity, in the order that their registration is received.

PLEASE NOTE:  To enroll in Extended Day for the upcoming year, the family account
cannot have a past-due balance.  For more information, please go to the Extended Day
website or email extended.day@apsva.us.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/xXJ3pw0RtcOHwCUH933nzQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP4TTAWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvT1RIN09EY19hWjlsemhRUlA3NzNhQX5-L0FBQUFBUUF--VwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/O7VS2fcnkL69y9RqLt0ZRw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP4Q3AWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvNjZMZkx3T25rR0FaNkN5WUJPak45Z35-L0FBQUFBUUF-L1JnUmlvTjNfUDBSMWFIUjBjSE02THk5dGMyY3VjMk5vYjI5c2JXVnpjMlZ1WjJWeUxtTnZiUzl0THo5elBWQndVR1ZHU2pWU2NYbE5KbTFoYkQxallUaGpaalU0TkRVNU1XTXlOMll4TlRBeFpUYzNNR05oTnpnM05UVTVNbVl5TVRBd09UQmlPRFJrWVdFeVlXWXhOR05rWkRNeU5ESmpNV1ZtWXpreFZ3ZHpZMmh2YjJ4dFFncGd1SC1xdjJEMENraGZVaFJqYjJ4cGJpNWljbTkzYmtCaGNITjJZUzUxYzFnRUFBQUFBUX5-VwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Xh7g5owFXwan0lAEryQrEg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP4S3AWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvWEdYbjdCTURVOVhJeUFzM093bUxiZ35-L0FBQUFBUUF-~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Xh7g5owFXwan0lAEryQrEg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP4S3AWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvWEdYbjdCTURVOVhJeUFzM093bUxiZ35-L0FBQUFBUUF-~


CALLING NEW KNIGHTS:
Families are now able to register kindergarten students for the 2021-22 school
year by using the Online Registration Process. Families unable to complete the
registration process online are able to register by using the Student Registration
Document Drop Off Process.  Families can determine their neighborhood school by
using the Boundary (Attendance Area) Locator and are encouraged to register before
the end of the current school year to help schools prepare and plan for incoming
kindergarten students.

Upcoming dates:

● June 9-10 5th Grade Science SOL
● June 9, Wednesday Early Release
● June 11, Friday 4th Grade Math
● June 14, Monday 5th Grade Promotion

Virtual Talent Show

● June 16-17 Field Day (in-person and virtual)
● June 18, Friday Last Day of School, Early Release

Thanks,

Eileen

Reminders

As we approach the end of the school year, know that our staff understands your
child’s needs and will be sure to make the best classroom placement for her or him next
year.  Next year’s placement decisions involve a variety of individuals. Please refrain
from making specific teacher requests. Instead, I encourage you to attend our
Rising Grade Level Parent Orientations to become more familiar with the staff in the
next grade level.  I have included the dates above.

2021-2022 School Supplies! Back-to-school supply shopping has never been easier!
Order online now to save the hassle of finding all the supplies your student will need and
skip the trip to the store this summer! Your student's exact, teacher requested school
supplies for the 2021-22 school year are available through Sprout today!  Go to
www.sproutsupplies.com and enter school code NES001. Your student's supplies will
be delivered directly to your student's classroom before the first day of school! Order
deadline is July 13, so don't delay, order now!

Grade                Price

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/JXwK5G8Arlwk7ePx6KmRSw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP4QxA2h0dHBzOi8vbmEwMS5zYWZlbGlua3MucHJvdGVjdGlvbi5vdXRsb29rLmNvbS8_dXJsPWh0dHA6JTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRmVwS0R2dVBYbC10WmVUakplOWhma1F-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF--JmRhdGE9MDQlN0MwMSU3QyU3Qzc0Zjc3OWIzMzBkZDRiYzY0N2ZmMDhkOGQ4ZmY3NTNhJTdDODRkZjllN2ZlOWY2NDBhZmI0MzVhYWFhYWFhYWFhYWElN0MxJTdDMCU3QzYzNzQ5NzkzODk4NjMyOTgwMiU3Q1Vua25vd24lN0NUV0ZwYkdac2IzZDhleUpXSWpvaU1DNHdMakF3TURBaUxDSlFJam9pVjJsdU16SWlMQ0pCVGlJNklrMWhhV3dpTENKWFZDSTZNbjAlM0QlN0MxMDAwJnNkYXRhPW12MFduUzFkSGslMkZWRUtwUFVXV25IYXZyUldHSnlWN1R1RlJVdyUyQlpzbTlFJTNEJnJlc2VydmVkPTBXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmC6XgnAYHbpV8lSE3Jvbi5jcm91c2VAYXBzdmEudXNYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/XSO7KxMLmVtpJJgwcY0C0g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP4RDA2h0dHBzOi8vbmEwMS5zYWZlbGlua3MucHJvdGVjdGlvbi5vdXRsb29rLmNvbS8_dXJsPWh0dHA6JTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRl94ZmkydVVnR0tFVDZKeGtmclZJSEF-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/XSO7KxMLmVtpJJgwcY0C0g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP4RDA2h0dHBzOi8vbmEwMS5zYWZlbGlua3MucHJvdGVjdGlvbi5vdXRsb29rLmNvbS8_dXJsPWh0dHA6JTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRl94ZmkydVVnR0tFVDZKeGtmclZJSEF-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-~
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● Kindergarten     $47.95
● Grade 1             $35.95
● Grade 2             $46.95
● Grade 3             $49.95
● Grade 4             $57.95
● Grade 5             $58.95

Rising 5th graders headed to Williamsburg can order their supplies as well with the
school code WMS002. For additional information check out the Williamsburg PTA . Students
headed to Swanson will see supply lists posted to their website this summer.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/awrFxC2MDrCmCK-n4g9Vqg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRioTzeP0QSaHR0cDovL3dtc3B0YS5vcmcvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgul4JwGB26VfJUhNyb24uY3JvdXNlQGFwc3ZhLnVzWAQAAAAB

